## From the President's Desk

I would like to remind the seniors that the last day for filing for degree is November 26, and they are to file in the Records Office on the main floor of the Administration Building. Requests for invitations and caps and gowns are to be made through Dean Donald MacKay's Office in the University Union. On Wednesday, November 20 at 11:30 A.M. some gaduates from UNC-C will meet with seniors and discuss any questions or problems. The place for the meeting will be announced

Who can represent UNC-C? Any student who is presently attending the University may represent it regardless of his academic standing unless he is representing an organization which has its own stipulated requirements.

Wayne Pearson, a freshman, has been appointed as Student Affairs Committee Chairman and as a

representative on the Student The position was filled by Dwayne Activities. previously Spitzer until he accepted the duties of Vice-Chairman of the University Union.

As you saw in last week's JOURNAL, we now have a group of campus policemen under the direction of Mr. Bill Ballard. These are very personable and dedicated men who are here TO SERVE THE UNIVERSITY,

WHICH IS SYNONYMOUS WITH SERVING THE STUDENTS. These men will certainly have to enforce rules of the University. and they make no apology for this, for they want to protect the common needs of this campus. Yet through talking with these men I have learned that they want to get to know, understand, and help the individual student. GIVE THEM A CHANC UNDERSTAND THEM ALSO!

Committee of the Student Legislature is having an open meeting on Wednesday November 13 at 12:00 in C-103.

The purpose of Ways and Means is to serve as a pipeline between the students and the student legislature. Anyone having questions concerning parking regulations, library hours, Union operation, how student fees are spent, etc., should attend this meeting or, if unable to attend. they may contact a member of the committee. The members are Homer Gaddis, Louise Napolitano, Vicki Caldwell, Jerrold Burks, and Sherry Drake.



"It's for a good cause.

## 49'ers Spirit Campaign

By Jerry Hammond The contest "Back the 49'ers Campaign" is a contest among the various clubs and organizations on the UNC-C campus. It is a contest, organized by Alpha Phi Omega, to see which club on campus shows the most support for the basketball team and shows the most school spirit. Each club organizes and conducts their own spirit campaign. These campaigns are regulated only in that the campaigns must conform to publicity rules, dress rules and any other rules set up by the Student Legislature, administration and the UNC-C Board of Directors. The most noteworthy of the regulations are the Publicity rules and that the campaigns must not interfere with the normal functions of the University. Also, no posters may be put up before 6:00 p.m. Friday, November 22, 1968. All sign and posters must be removed by Wednesday, December 11, 1968. All signs and posters are to be removed by the club which placed them.

Some ideas for the campaign the placing of posters and billboards on and off campus, attending the games as a group,

going to the games in car caravans. wearing clothes and carrying signs that express the backing of the basketball team.

The judges of the contest will be the basketball team. They will announce the winning club at the St. Andrews game on December 9,

After the start of the contest A P O will participate like all the other clubs. We do, however, ask and challenge each club to take part in this contest in which there

### Intercollegiate Council Forms In Charlotte

An Intercollegiate Council is currently being formed among several of the local colleges. The Council will consist of the Presidents of the various student bodies or their representatives. The schools involved are UNC-C, Mercy School of Nursing, Belmont Abbey, Queens College, and Johnson C. Smith. These are the schools which have banded together to establish the council and start planning the activities to be undertaken. Other colleges will be asked to join the council. These prospective new members will be: Wingate, Winthrop, and Central Piedmont Community

Tentative objectives of the Intercollegiate Council are to bring the campuses closer together culturally. The council hopes to

Today

campus better known to all the other campuses so that all of the students from each of the colleges will be able to pick and choose among activities to attend. The council is also planning to have, for the students of each campus, a type of student card which will allow the students to buy at discount prices from many of the merchants in town. Hopefully, in time, when the student discount card goes into full effect, there will be reduction for students at the theaters, Coliseum, cleaners,

and resturants. The progress of the council will be carried in the JOURNAL, and the students here will be informed when the Student Discount Cards become available. As soon as the information on the activities of other campuses begins to come in, the students here will be told.

# **Beard Contest** May Not Be Held

The second annual UNC-C 49er Contest may or may not be judged at 11:30 in the Union cafeteria on Wednesday. December 18. So far this fall, interest has not been sufficient to merit a contest this year. THE CAROLINA JOURNAL and THE ROGUES 'N RASCALS are quite willing to sponsor the contest, using the same guidelines as last year (outlined in THE JOURNAL of October 9, 1968) and awarding the same prizes to the winners. The contest will be contingent upon student response to this

invitation. All students interested in growing beards for the contest are asked to leave their names in THE JOURNAL mailbox at the Union desk in the next week. To reemphasize- the contest will not be held unless adequate response is forthcoming. If the contest is in sufficient demand, a faculty panel will be recruited to do the judging and Hal Hughes (not to he confused with Howard Hughes) may or may not be on hand to proclaim his successor to the crown. This contest may be entered by clubs as an extension of the spirit campaign contest



## Servomation

Serving the students and faculty at UNC-C

332-2819



**Imitated** 

OPEN 4:30-11:45 Mon.-Set.

**Duplicated** 

Live entertainment Wednesday, Friday, Saturday, and Sunday

2:30-11:45 Sun.



Franklin 6-3548

SPORTING GOODS ATHLETIC EQUIPMENT

Sportsman inc

230 Charlottetown Mall Charlotte 4, N. C.

#### The Fencing Club will give a demonstration in the Cafeteria today at 11:30. Interested students and potential members are invited.

11:30-12:30

There will be an organizational meeting of a flying club on Wednesday, November 13 at Wednesday, November 13 at 11:30 in C-102. The purpose of the club will be to teach interested parties to fly. By using the club plan, both instructions and the planes will be obtainable at a cheaper rate than if an individual were renting them by

Anyone who is interested but cannot attend the Wednesday meeting may leave his name at the

himself.

Those who already know how to fly are also invited to join.

S. N. E. A. is having a buffet luncheon (\$1.00) in U-234, Wednesday, November 13 at Wednesday, November 13 at 11:30. Following the luncheon from 12:00-12:30, Mrs. Betty ovall will speak on the Accelerated Student. Students may attend the speech without coming to the luncheon. All education students are urged to attend.

The Biology Club of UNC-C meets today in K-107 at 12:00, guest speaker Dr. J. F. Matthews speaks on "New Techniques in Biology teaching." All interested majors and nonmajors are welcome to attend. Active membership is still open to all Biology majors.

# Attention:

College Students

MEN and WOMEN to work afternoon and evening, three days a week. Salary - \$250 per month.

For information pertaining to job, contact Mr. King 377-2998 between 10 a.m. and 1 p.m. Monday thru Friday

Hereford Barn Steak House, Inc. Apply in Person For work Part-time or Regular **Experienced Waitors or Waitresses** 

Bus boy Part-time or regular \$2.25

Mr. Sullivan

4320 N.85 Service Road